
  

  

 

December Newsletter 

 

In this month's newsletter: 

• Christmas celebrations at Hertsmere Mencap 

• A round up of December activities at Hertsmere Mencap 

• NEW! under 11's Soft play at Furzefield Leisure Centre in Potters Bar on Saturday 

27th January from 9-10am (booking required) 

• Support Hertsmere Mencap through the Hertsmere Community Lottery and you 

could win £1000 Luxury Getaway 

• Save the Date  

o 9th January - Move to Beat's new location - Fairway Hall, WD6 5BT  

o 13th January - Inclusive Stay & Play (in conjunction with UP! Community) 

for 0-10 year olds from 1-3pm at Borehamwood Baptist Church, WD6 2DF 

(booking required) 

o 24th January - Laughter yoga at Coffee Morning  

 

 

 

Hertsmere Mencap Christmas Party 2023 

 

 

  

Saturday 16th December brought us all together for the Annual Christmas Party. The hall looked 

splendid with red and silver balloons and colourful tables. The atmosphere was terrific with 

members enjoying the buffet dinner, served by a happy group of volunteers. The dance floor was 



 

buzzing, with the added entertainment by Angie's Friday Dance Aerobics group performing and 

encouraging everyone to join in!   

 

  

 

Susan Moser introduced the recipients of this year's awards and Chair of Trustees, Paul Moser 

presented the awards.  The Roy Pursey award for a member who has made a significant 

contribution was presented to Coutney Burke.  Susan spoke of Courtney's kind and generous 

spirit. The Elizabeth Spector Volunteer award went to Mini Bus driver Steve Chesterman, who 

unfortunately was unable to attend.  

 

  

 



 

New activities for under 11's 

 

 

  

 

On Saturday 13th January (1pm - 3pm) in conjunction with UP! Community, we are running an 

Inclusive Stay & Play session suitable for children up to 10 years old. This is a free event, taking 

place at Borehamwood Baptist Church, WD6 2DF. 

Booking is required by emailing development@hertsmeremencap.org.uk by Tuesday 9th 

January. 

 

We are launching a new Soft Play session on Saturday 27th January, taking place in Furzefield 

Leisure Centre, EN6 3BW in Potters Bar from 9am - 10am at a discounted rate of £2.50 per child. 

This session is for children up to 11 years old and booking is required by emailing 

development@hertsmeremencap.org.uk by Wednesday 17th January.  

 

 

A round up of December's activities 

 

 

  



 

December's Art theme was all about Christmas; decorating reindeers, designing penguin cones 

and festive hats and producing a "Merry Christmas" banner for the Hertsmere Mencap Christmas 

party.  Arts & Crafts returns on Monday 8th January. 

 

At Move to the Beat members developed many new dance sequences, played instruments using 

different tempos, sounds & movement and have taken the lead in conducting the group and 

developed their confidence to sing solos. 

 

From Tuesday 9th January, Move to the Beat will take place at Fairway Hall, WD6 5BT.  

 

  

 

December's Coffee Mornings were very busy - at the start of the month we hosted Hertsmere's 

Learning Disability Forum, welcoming PC's Tanya and Tim from 

Hertfordshire Safer Neighbourhood Team to discuss safety on our streets.  

A trip to the Panto to see Beauty and the Beast was the perfect way to get ready for Christmas. 

Join us on Wednesday 3rd January for the first Coffee Morning of 2024.  

 

  



 

Jubilee and Youth Club members enjoyed a funfilled and busy month of evening activities; 

decorating Christmas biscuits, a buzzing dance class run by Ditza, Karaoke, Arts & Crafts and a 

trip to Toby Carvery. 

Jubilee Club returns on Tuesday 9th January and Youth Club returns Thursday 11th January.  

 

  

 

It's been wonderful to see the Drama members confidence grow. They have learnt to direct each 

other and during the final session scripted scenes were performed with huge success.  

Drama returns on Thursday 11th January. 

 

Well done to Friday's Dance Aerobics with two hugely impressive performances in December.  A 

joyful dance performance at our Christmas party and an energetic performance at Tesco!  

Dance Aerobics returns on Friday 5th January.  

 

We have lots more photos of our activities on our Facebook page which you can visit here or 

Instagram page here.  

 

Holiday Club 

 

The Holiday Club children’s Christmas party was a huge success and it was lovely to see so 

many of our families attending.  Party On A Cloud provided the entertainment and Santa 

made a special guest appearance too.  

 

The Panto trip to see Beauty and the Beast at the Radlett Centre was a lovely way to end 

the year and the children had a special surprise when the cast came to say hello after the 

performance.    

 

Easter Holiday Club will take place from Thursday 4th April to Wednesday 10th April 2024 

(inclusive).  Susannah will be sending further information in due course. 

https://www.facebook.com/HertsmereMencap
https://www.instagram.com/hertsmeremencap/


 

 

If you would like information on our Holiday Club, please contact Susannah on: 

clubadmin@hertsmeremencap.org.uk /  07727 339066 

 

 

 

Sad News 

  

It is with deep sadness that we report the passing of Saulan Suen and Brenda Waeland. 

 

Saulan was a unique lady, who was full of life and involved for many years with the 

playscheme, she embraced disabilities, focusing on making people feel special.  Many of 

our members have fond memories of Saulan, "she was always there for anyone who 

needed help, even when she was very busy, she made time for everyone " said Sally, 

Hertsmere Mencap's member. Our thoughts go out to Vincent, Eric, Theo and the extended 

family. 

 

Over the years, Brenda used to love coming to our social clubs and was a great friend to 

many of our members.  "Brenda took an interest in everyone, she would always ask me 

how my kids are doing, even remembering their names" said Tony, Hertsmere Mencap 

Vice-Chair.  Our thoughts go out to the extended family. 

 

 

 

Hertsmere Community Lottery 

  

Hertsmere Mencap continue to support Hertsmere's Community Lottery.  A ticket for 

Hertsmere Community Lottery costs just £1 a week with 60p going directly to Hertsmere 

Mencap, you can buy tickets here.  

Every ticket bought enters the prize draw.  Buy tickets before 27th January and you could 

win a £1000 Luxury Getaway (or you can take the cash). 

 

https://www.hertsmerecommunitylottery.co.uk/support/hertsmere-mencap


  

 

  

Diary Dates 

 

Wednesday 10th January 

Members lunch, The Hart & Spool 

 

Saturday 13th January 

Inclusive Stay & Play - under 10's in Borehamwood (booking essential) 

 

Wednesday 24th January 

Come along to Laughter yoga at the Coffee Morning 



 

 

Saturday 27th January 

SEN Soft Play in Potters Bar for under 11's (booking essential) 

 

  

 


